November 5, 2024
Nevada Medicaid Web Announcement 3474

Attention Provider Type 90 (Doula Services): Rate Increase Approved
for Doula Services

During the 82nd Nevada Legislative Session, Assembly Bill 283 was passed allowing a rate increase for provider
type (PT) 90 (Doula Services). Effective on claims with dates of service on or after October 1, 2023, the rates have
been updated in the Medicaid Management Information System (MMIS) for the following procedure codes:

e 59409 (Vaginal delivery only)

e 59514 (Cesarean delivery only)

e 59612 (Vaginal delivery only after previous cesarean delivery)

e 59620 (Cesarean delivery only after attempted vaginal delivery after previous cesarean delivery)
e 59445 (Patient education not otherwise classified non physician provider, individual per session)

These codes should be billed with the U1 modifier. If doula services are provided to recipients in a rural area,
providers should bill procedure codes with the TN modifier in addition to the U1 modifier. The rates for the TN
modifier include an additional 10%.

Any claims submitted by PT 90 with dates of service on or after October 1, 2023, that paid the previous rates will
be reprocessed automatically. Results of the reprocessed claims will appear on a future remittance advice.

When claims are reprocessed, please be aware that all system and clinical claim editor edits are applicable. As a
result, there may be no additional payment, and other claim denials may be received. Providers have the right to
appeal denied claims, including those denied upon reprocessing. Please refer to Medicaid Services Manual Chapter
100 and the Billing Manual for information concerning the claim appeal process and time frames.



https://dhcfp.nv.gov/Resources/AdminSupport/Manuals/MSM/C100/Chapter100/
https://dhcfp.nv.gov/Resources/AdminSupport/Manuals/MSM/C100/Chapter100/
https://www.medicaid.nv.gov/Downloads/provider/nv_billing_general.pdf

